Footpath Working Party Progress Report APRIL/2024 
Reported by Cllr M Berrisford
Cllr G Owen and Cllr N Bullock

All,
STAFFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL COUNTRYSIDE VOLUNTEERS
We can report that on 4th March 2024 we attended a meeting with Caroline Watterson and other key officers at SCC where she shared the scheme’s potential with us and four other organisations.  
The trial is scheduled to begin during April 2024 and will be used to see how effective a countryside volunteering scheme would be throughout Staffordshire.  The aim of the trial is to establish the challenges of having a diverse group of people together along with creating a safe fun environment for all to complete tasks given by the Officers.  If the trial proves successful and all the challenges are overcome, then the scheme will be rolled out across Staffordshire.  
Our main observation was that at the time of the meeting they had not yet secured any insurance to cover the activities therefore the risk assessments hadn’t been written.  The other observation was that there are only two rangers able to lead the trial activities, this led us to realise the full scheme will not be available for some time yet.  
In the meantime, as we are taking part in the trial, we can involve volunteers and as soon as we have the notification we shall announce the procedure. 
The Madeley Scouts have a new leader, and he has contacted us regarding some simple clearing jobs.  We have arranged a meeting with him and can report back at the April Parish Council (PC) meeting.

GATE UPDATE SINCE Feb/March2024
Spring has arrived and although the warm spells of sunshine are welcomed the deluge of rain continues. These are still very poor conditions for working on BBW Footpath projects, thus making the task very challenging to us.  We expect to make progress on Betley 7 and 5 Mid-April now, however, we must remain sensible and respect the landowner’s property, therefore we are keeping in touch with them and Nige Hopkins (NH) of Staffordshire County Council 


· The Gate we installed before Christmas on Betley 7, which is North of the ditch, still needs to have a stone base and a drainpipe fitted.  A gate is already in place to be installed on Betley 7 on the south side of the ditch and the next one will be on Betley 5 as this stile is held together with baling twine and isrotten. We are planning to do both on the same day and NH will oversee the work.  It is now rescheduled to a weekday in mid - April as part of the trial Countryside Volunteering Scheme.  This will give us the opportunity to invite those interested volunteers along to have training which is great news! 


· The Planned gated route from the Hand & Trumpet to Den Lane has begun as the landowners have started their own improvements, so the multiple gate fitting could be included within the works. The kissing gate between the two landowners’ (D Morris & S Swifts’) boundary on routeKissing gate Betley 32b is in situ and pictured below.  




[image: A fenced in area with grass and trees

Description automatically generated][image: A gate in a field

Description automatically generated]

The working party have considered a further kissing gate to be added to this network of routes Betley 30 as the stile is rotten and currently an unofficial green gate is being used, see pic below. This allocation has used up our last purchased gate in stock please see the allocation list below.
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KISSING GATE ALLOCATION
1 Kissing gate – installed 32b
1kissing gate – installed 30.
2 kissing gates – allocated routes 31&32a 
2 self-closing pedestrian gates – allocated routes 23 & 30
1 kissing gate – allocated route Betley 30.
2 kissing gates – allocated Betley 7 and 5 

FUNDING/GRANTS
Donation - In mid-March a visitor to the village contacted us with a much frustration over the state of some footpath stiles. They had struggled to negotiate a stile and found themselves stranded and upset.  After a long chat they realised our challenges and very kindly offered to donate a gate on a route of their choice. MB is following up on this and will report at next PC meeting.

Donation – The Hand and Trumpet donation gathered from the monthly charity dog walks has been collected this was £90 and the clerk has been asked to write and thank them.

Bonfire committee - We do have to report with extreme regret and disappointment that future funding from the bonfire committee is still unavailable. For the reasons explained at both the January and February 2024 Parish Council meetings, owing to the actions of a Parish Councillor (albeit they were acting independently of the Parish Council) Bonfire funds are now denied to us and so we are now unable to finish what we started. The remaining stock and funds have been carefully considered and allocated so we are actively seeking other sources of funding.

Grants - The Staffordshire Community Paths Initiative (CPI) This item is very encouraging for us, we fit the criteria as the current footpath project is all about changing stiles to gates. (This funding does not fund actual stile for stile replacements).  This project needs 50% match funding so money will have to come from reserves.We suggest the footpath working group update the hit list of definite "stile to gate" replacements and produce two plans one for £2000 worth and the other for £5000 worth.  We then discuss our plan with Dominic Ward SCC as he supports the applications for approval and therefore, we know what the forward plan can be.An application will be submitted in due course when all the necessary steps have been taken.
Here is the link so you can familiarise yourself with the Grant scheme.
https://www.staffordshire.gov.uk/environment/RightsofWay/Community-paths-initiative-fund.aspx

The Community Foundation of Staffordshire-It gave us great pleasure to report that we were successful with a matched funding grant application for £500 which we are spending on circular route signage.
SIGNS
We have asked the Rangers at SCC if they have any free signs, we could have regarding dog fouling and livestock, MB has investigated the agricultural sectors too and will report findings at the April PC meeting.  If we do not find free merchandise, then we would like to consider purchasing some soon.  We have considered our own bespoke signage with a PC logo. Such a Logo would need to be designed and it may be helpful to have another specifically for Footpaths / Walks promotional material? We will be discussing further at the next working party meeting.

We have made considerable progress on the circular gated footpath route from the Swan Pub along common lane and returning to the Swan (Betley 20, 8 & 9) There will be 2 signs, one near the first Kissing Gate from the Swan Pub and the other will be near the Jacob’s ladder and kissing gate at the moss end with a possible 3rd one on Betley Common end where you leave Common Lane.  
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Map of circular route taken with Map my Walk
The information given will be, the gated circular route including the route numbers, length in metres, all the furniture labelled and clearly marked by w3w, prominent landmarks and trees. A QR code has been considered as helpful information can be found here especially as Sandy Croft with its orchard and public space is a significant landmark along with being adjacent to Betley Court and the SSI of the mere and mosses. We have established the QR code is viable through the parish council website and expect the signs to be ready for discussion at the April PC meeting and on display in May 2024.

GIS MAP
GIS Map continues to be updated on an ongoing basis by Gareth Owen (GO).  All footpaths and corresponding furniture surveys in the parish are being regularly updated, we are not sharing this now as we wish to keep it protected from any public interference.  However, we shall prepare a presentation for launch at the Electors meeting in May 2024 Currently the map is an invaluable tool for the working party to use with the details to hand.
NATURAL ENGLAND - Mere and Moss Footpath (route Betley 27)
Officers from both Staffordshire County Council Rural and Natural England have met to discuss the condition of the Mere footpath.  During the site meeting it was concluded that Natural England agreed the poor conditions of the boardwalks and furniture needed to be addressed and advised SCC to continue to bid for funding to make the necessary improvements such aswe have discussed before.  Due to the nature of the mere mosses and the type of work to be done, it is assumed the project would need to be a summer one.  The Footpath working party has invited Paul Rochford (SCC) to send us areport on the current situation. 

RECOMMENDATIONS
1	To receive the report.
2	To accept (agree with) the report.
3	To agree that the working group should draw up plans to develop a project for the replacement of stiles with gates at a total cost of £2,000 (£1,000 from reserves), with an alternative of a £5,000 (£2,500 from reserves) project.
4	To support SCC in their bid for funding to repair and improve the Board walks on the mere footpath.
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